Meeting Minutes of the BOA

February 1, 2024

            TOWN OF SUTTON- ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS
                            SUTTON TOWN HALL

         MEETING MINUTES

                                                          February 1, 2024
7:00pm. -Meeting called to Order and held by way of Hybrid setting. The instructions for outside

                participation was read into the record by R. Deschenes
Board Members in Attendance by Roll Call:

C. Matera, Aye; D. Petrelli, Aye; R. Deschenes, Chairman, Aye; Kyle Bergeson, Aye; P. O’Hara, Aye; 
7:00pm    Public Hearing Cont’d: 12 Pleasant Valley Road





     Alrig USA Acquisitions LLC

                                                         Special Permit: Restaurant Use

K. Bergeson motioned to re-open the public hearing

2nd: D. Petrelli
Vote by Roll Call:  C. Matera, Aye; D. Petrelli, Aye; R. Deschenes, Chairman, Aye; Kyle Bergeson, Aye; P. O’Hara, 

Motion Passed
Matthew Bombaci of Bohler Engineering thanked the Board for their patience while going through the process. He noted that the delay included a couple of peer reviews, an authorization to move forward, and the applicant performing their due diligence on utilities and testing. As a refresher he noted the request was for a restaurant use for the Chipotle brand. He added that last July there were comments and questions that he would be happy to run through with the Board noting that they had received a “light” civil review last October. It was said that they had not responded but they did not notice any 
significant comments within it. The Traffic Review they received last September was more lengthy. The Traffic Consultant had not seen anything too alarming in the review, but still needed to respond and make adjustments to it. He mentioned that the Board would be looking for the landscape plan which would also be used for Planning Board full site plan review which was planned to be filed within the next couple of weeks for the proposed drive through window.
With permission from the Board, L. Dahlin questioned signage noting that previously when discussed, it was said that no relief would be required whereas there was notation of 2 wall signs and a freestanding sign on the plan that would require additional relief. It was responded that the applicant was informed of the concern and it was felt that the signage would be reduced, but in the event they changed their minds he could not make that promise.

L. Dahlin also noted that in reference to applying for special permits from the Planning Board within the next couple of weeks, it was advised to check with the Planning Board on that as it was usually found that one needed to have the special permit for the Use in hand first in order for those added special permits to be approved. K. Bergeson added that it had been a few years since he had been on that Board but also believed that they needed the Use special permit before that Board can make any determinations. 

D. Petrelli noted the sign bylaw but added he felt that there should be signage before the exit directing Chipotle traffic to take the exit. He felt that a driver arriving at higher speeds would not know that you needed to take the side road for entrance.

C. Matera questioned whether the Board wanted to wait for more information before proceeding as he preferred it all at once. 

R. Deschenes agreed and appreciated them for coming in as they had not seen them for so long but since not ready they would need to continue while waiting for more valid information in order to not make promises that they could not keep right now.

C. Matera added that it would be better to come back with the full package which the rest of the Board agreed.
M. Bombaci asked if they would be the only attendees at the March meeting and it was answered no. His concern was that they may not have the traffic study review complete of which L. Dahlin noted that the traffic study review was

very important. The Board agreed noting that a concern existed with the Urgent Care facility across the road and the Board wanted that taken into account. L. Dahlin questioned how far they were into the process in responding to Chappelle Engineering of which it was responded that he expected that there would be responses before March. L. Dahlin noted that she had been in contact with Chappelle who verified that they had not heard from anyone. D. Petrelli added that traffic was one of their major concerns for the location.

R. Deschenes had no issues with a continuance to the March Meeting.  
D. Petrelli motioned to continue the public hearing to March 7, 2024 at 7:10pm.
2nd: C. Matera

Vote by Roll Call:  C. Matera, Aye; D. Petrelli, Aye; R. Deschenes, Chairman, Aye; Kyle Bergeson, Aye; P. O’Hara, Aye 

Motion Passed

Board Business:
Approval of Minutes:
K. Bergeson motioned to approve the meeting minutes from November 2, 2023.

2nd: D. Petrelli
Vote by Roll Call:  C. Matera, Aye; D. Petrelli, Aye; R. Deschenes, Chairman, Aye; Kyle Bergeson, Aye; P. O’Hara, Aye 

Motion Passed

K. Bergeson motioned to approve the meeting minutes from December 7, 2023.

2nd: D. Petrelli
Vote by Roll Call:  C. Matera, Aye; D. Petrelli, Aye; R. Deschenes, Chairman, Aye; Kyle Bergeson, Aye; P. O’Hara, Aye 

Motion Passed

7:11pm
K. Bergeson motioned to adjourn

2nd: D. Petrelli
Vote by Roll Call:  C. Matera, Aye; D. Petrelli, Aye; R. Deschenes, Chairman, Aye; Kyle Bergeson, Aye; P. O’Hara, Aye
Motion Passed

____________________                ___________                          

R. Deschenes, Chairman                 Date 

Prepared by: _____________________________
                               Lynn Dahlin
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